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Date: 31st May 2023 
 

Newsletter No: 16 

Term 2 Diary: 
 

(Please note dates/events may be added or changed without prior notice) 
  

01 Jun School Cross Country 

02 Jun Hui a Kura 

05 Jun King’s Birthday – SCHOOL CLOSED 
06 Jun Rugby Tackle 5’s 

13 Jun Central Schools Cross Country 

 Perform Educational Musicals Performance 

16 Jun Hui a Kura 

20 Jun BOP Cross Country Championships 

23 Jun School Disco 
27 Jun   
 

 BOT Meeting  

30 Jun Hui a Kura 

 Last Day of Term 2 – School closes at 3pm 

 

Term Dates 2023: 
 

Term 2:  Mon 24th April – Fri 30th June 
(Teacher Only Day – Monday 24th April) 

(ANZAC Day – Tuesday 25th April) 

(King’s Birthday – Monday 5th June) 

(Matariki – Friday 14th July) 

Term 3:  Mon 17th July – Fri 22nd September  
Term 4:  Mon 9th October – Wed 13th December (TBC) 
(Labour Day – Monday 23rd October)   
 
New Entrant – Cohort Start Dates 2023: 
 

TERM 3 Cohort 5:  Mon 17th July 

 Cohort 6:  Mon 21st August 

TERM 4 Cohort 7:  Mon 9th October 
 Cohort 8:  1st Day of Term 1, 2024 (TBA) 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – TERM 2 WEEK 6  

Kia Ora Koutou, Dear Parents & Caregivers 

Our Learning Through Play Pedagogy Journey at Otonga School 
As you may or may not know, we have been on a Learning Through Play journey for just over a year now. 
In order to clarify what this is and what this journey looks like so far, I thought the communication below 
is  necessary and important:  

Why? For many years there has been a shift in education perspective from viewing education as a system 

to produce a future workforce, to supporting students to become lifelong learners. We need to shift from directing 

students all the time to giving students a compass, so they can adjust and change within a fast-changing world. 
 

The new NZ Curriculum Refresh means that all students are reflected in the curriculum and it is their voice that is 

important. We are teaching people not subjects. Our curriculum needs to be  personalised, inclusive, culturally 

responsive, broader and deeper. 
  

Learning Through Play responds to this. It is researched, developmentally appropriate practice, fun and 

engaging. Play is natural to all human beings. 
 

It enables children to learn values and habits for learning (dispositions) - Communication, Curiosity, Problem 

Solving, Creativity and Risk Taking. Play promotes Emotional and Self-Regulation and Oral Language. 
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How? 
Learning Through Play is Student-Directed. The play is free but it is not a ‘free for all’. Teachers have the 

opportunity to teach explicitly with intention while Teaching Through Play so is also Teacher-Directed. They are 

the educational leaders and respond to the learning needs of their students. 

 

Otonga Teachers are teaching the New Zealand Curriculum. They are noticing, recognising and responding to 

what children bring to their learning. Along with Structured Literacy and Maths teaching, this is a recipe for 

learning success. 

 

Learning Through Play will look 

different at different ages and stages 

of development across the school. 

The Year 1 and 2 Ako have been on 

this journey a little longer than the rest 

of us as you may have noticed. The 

Year 3-6 students have been 

encouraged to explore, get outdoors 

and include some elements of 

Learning Through Play in their day. 

We do not expect our teachers to be 

experts already. Play is complex 

pedagogy and this new learning is a 

marathon and not a sprint. 

 

Our teachers have a kete of strategies and pedagogies they use, to bring learning to life and Learning Through 

Play is another very useful one to know! (See: The Common Practise Model - Literacy & Communication and 

Maths Strategy of the NZ Curriculum Refresh) 

 

What?  
We have just introduced our teachers to  
The Play-Based Learning Observation Tool  
(P-BLOT; Aiono & McLaughlin, 2018).  

 

The Play-Based Learning Observation Tool  
 

In combination with practice-based teaching, this tool 

enables teachers to clearly identify their strengths 

and areas of need regarding play pedagogy and will 

be able to provide a clear outline as to the progress 

our teachers make in embedding evidence-based 

pedagogy in their daily practice.  
 

Our Teachers will engage in evidence-based play 

pedagogies reflecting what works best when teaching 

and learning through play for students in an inclusive 

setting. 
 

Teachers will be inspired to recognise that their 

learners can take control of their own learning and to 

have confidence in the creative abilities of all 

children. Teachers are encouraged to promote and 

advocate for developmentally appropriate teaching 

practices and learning opportunities for all children in 

our school environment. 

 

https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/changes-in-education/curriculum-and-assessment-changes/common-practice-model/
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What you will notice so far at Otonga School… 
You may have noticed that some of our classrooms/outdoor spaces have been transformed into Learning 

Environments necessary for Learning Through Play and many more will be too in the near future as Teachers 

learn about the first ‘Part A’ (there are four parts A-D) of the tool which is ‘The Learning Environment’.  

This is all about creating a learning space where students can choose to work/play inside and outside the 

classroom. It is also about resourcing the play with small and large loose parts and communicating the 

learning to the students and community. 

 

Katrina Weller 
Our awesome Secretary will be leaving us at the end of the term due to her 

family relocating. We are going to miss her 

as she has been a ray of sunshine and a 

breath of fresh air for Otonga School 

during her time here.  
 

Enjoy the rest of the week and the 

long weekend ahead. 

 

Kind regards 

Mr G Cunliffe 

 

 

School Office Administrator/Principal PA - Otonga School, Rotorua 

Make their Day! 
Do you have the ability to interact well with children, parents and staff? 
Do you have great communication skills and want to work in a busy school environment to make everyone's day? 
We may have the right position for you! 
 

About the Role 
Working closely with the Principal, you will enjoy a wide variety of work in a dynamic environment where no two days are the 
same! An integral role within the school, this position involves a high level of interaction with our students, staff and members 
of the public. It requires someone who can easily establish a rapport with a wide range of people and work collaboratively 
with others to produce positive outcomes. The role provides responsive, high level PA and administrative support to the 
Principal, and undertakes general front office administration tasks for the school. 
 

About You 
This role would suit someone with general administration experience and who has a proven ability to effectively manage their 
time, juggling a busy and diverse workload with ease, to ensure deadlines are met.  
 

Our ideal candidate will also: 
- Display excellent organisational skills and a high level of attention to detail 
- Have exceptional communication skills (verbal and written) 
- Proficiency across the Google Docs suite and in word processing is required. 
- Be confident and able to have difficult conversations where necessary 
- Display a high level of initiative and the ability to anticipate the needs of others and respond   proactively 
- Demonstrate sound judgement and discretion in dealing with sensitive matters 
- Be enthusiastic about supporting our students and encouraging their success 
- Ability to maintain confidentiality is essential in this position.  
- Agree to Police vetting prior to commencing work. 
- Personify our school values: Manaakitanga – Whanaungatanga – Manawanui – Kaitiakitanga 
 

This is a full-time 35 hrs per week, permanent position working 8am to 3:30pm, Monday to Friday. While predominantly 
during term time, there will be some work required at the start and end of the year outside of term. Pay $25 per hour neg. 
depending on qualifications and experience. Previous experience in a school environment would be advantageous but not 
essential 
 

If you would like to join us, working in a challenging but rewarding role and making a positive contribution to our 
school community, we would love to hear from you! 
 

If this sounds like you, please send your CV detailing previous employment and 2 referees to the Principal, Gareth 
Cunliffe - gcunliffe@otonga.school.nz by Wednesday 14th June 2023  
 

Full job description available at the school reception or email: kweller@otonga.school.nz  

mailto:gcunliffe@otonga.school.nz
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MUD KITCHEN DONATIONS NEEDED 

Help Us Cook Up Fun! Donate Your Old Hardy Kitchen Equipment for Year 2 Ako 

Kiwi's Mud Kitchen! We kindly ask for your support in donating any old, hardy 

kitchen equipment you may have laying around. We're specifically looking for pots, 

pans, containers, utensils, and other items that can withstand the joys of outdoor 

cooking. Your generous donations will enable our students to explore the wonders 

of food preparation while fostering their imagination and teamwork skills. Please 

drop off your contributions at the school office. Let's join together and make Year 2 Ako Kiwi's Mud Kitchen a 

place where memories are created, skills are honed, and friendships are forged. Thank you for your support! 

 

 

ARRIVAL TIMES AT SCHOOL & BEFORE SCHOOL CARE  

Students may only come to school at 8:15am please as any 

time before that creates a health and safety issue as there are no 

teachers available before this time unless in exceptional 

circumstances. Children will not be allowed into the classrooms 

until after 8:15am. Students arriving early need to be enrolled in 

before school care. If you need care before school, this service is 

provided in the hall. To enrol your child or for more information 

please contact Leandri on 027 348 7707 or email 

otongasp@gmail.com 

 
 

 

CALLING ALL YOUNG PERFORMERS! JOIN KAPAHAKA FUN AT OTONGA SCHOOL! 

Are you ready to experience the vibrant rhythms, exhilarating moves, and captivating Māori culture? Look no 

further! We're thrilled to announce the start of our Kapahaka program, specifically designed for our awesome 

students in Years 1 to 3!  
 

When:  Every Wednesday during lunchtime  
Time:  12:30 – 1:00 pm  

Location:  Otonga School Hall 
 

Our incredible instructors, Whaea Sheena and 

Whaea Adelle, will be leading the way as they 

introduce your children to the beauty and 

excitement of Kapahaka. This unique opportunity 

is open to all Year 1-3 students who are eager to 

explore the rich traditions of our Māori heritage through song, dance, and storytelling. Whether your child is 

a seasoned performer or simply curious about Kapahaka, this is the perfect chance for them to learn, grow, 

and have an absolute blast! The benefits of Kapahaka extend beyond cultural appreciation; it also promotes 

teamwork, self-expression, and confidence-building. 

 

Calling for Whānau Support 
We firmly believe that the success of our Kapahaka program relies on the wonderful support and 

involvement of our Whānau. If you're passionate about preserving our cultural traditions and would like to 

contribute in any way, we invite you to get in touch with our dedicated Kapahaka coordinator, Whaea 

Sheena. Email: ssearle@otonda.school.nz 
 

By reaching out to Whaea Sheena, you can offer assistance, share your expertise, or even express your 

interest in attending performances and cheering on our talented young performers. Your involvement will 

help make this Kapahaka journey truly unforgettable for our students. 
 

So, let the rhythmic beats and vibrant chants bring joy and unity to our Otonga School community! We can't 

wait to see our little stars shine as they immerse themselves in the magic of Kapahaka. Noho ora mai. 

mailto:otongasp@gmail.com
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OPPs (OTONGA PROGRESS PLANS) and 3WAY GOAL SETTING MEETINGS 

We will be holding Otonga Progress Plans and 3Way Goal Setting 

Meetings with you and your child on:  

Wednesday 7th June 3:30-6:45pm - last booking at 6:30pm 

Thursday 8th June 3:30-5:30pm - last booking at 5:15pm 

Tuesday 13th June 3:30-6:45pm - last booking at 6:30pm 

Please log in at https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/y2qea to book 

your interview or scan the QR code.  

Please note Room 20 will book directly with Mr Doyle on different days. 

 
 

SCHOOL FUN RUN  

Keep up the great work sharing your child’s School Fun Run for 2023 profile! Every little bit helps 

towards fundraising for shade sails and astroturf for our school.  
 

Mr Neil Carrington, Assistant Principal 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/y2qea


 

 

 

AUTHORSHIP  

I am from poems 

“If you know where you are from, you will know where you are going.”  

This week children were given the following invitation: To write a poem to describe ourselves, the people, places, 

activities, habits and foods that together make our identity. Enjoy a selection of poems from Room 19. 
 

Mrs Charity Bollard 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

LIBRARY & INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY CENTRE NEWS: 

Scholastic Book Club:  
Issue 4 brochures have been circulated to classrooms 
and orders close on Tuesday 6th June.  
 

Online Ordering:  All information for Parents/Caregivers is on 

the Scholastic website www.scholastic.co.nz. 
 

Payment: Parents can also order and pay at school (cash and 

EFTPOS accepted).  
 

Order Form: Please complete the paper order form on the back 

page - remember to write in your Child's Name, Room Number 
and the Item No.  
 

Items purchased through Scholastic Book Club earn the 
school reward points that are used to purchase further resources for our school. Thank you for your 
participation and support. 

 

Coming Event: Perform Education Music Show! 
Celebrating Aotearoa Book Week in Schools 2023, the educational and interactive musical 
adventure STORY QUEST is coming to our school on Tuesday 13th June! Featuring a selection of the 
best New Zealand children's books, students will be immersed into the storytelling and an engaging, 
original narrative filled with music, adventure and intrigue!  
 
Mrs Pauline Atkinson, Library Manager 

http://www.scholastic.co.nz/


 

 

 

OTONGA SPORTS & COMPETITIONS – Registrations Now Open: 

Golf Fun Day  
Available to year 1-6 boys and girls. Held on Wednesday 21st June 2023 

at Lake View Golf Club. This is a fun day out to learn new skills and 
enjoy a day out with your friends! 
 
If your child is interested in participating in this event, please click here to read 
the registration notice which contains important information, including how to 
register and pay using Kindo. 
 

Registration Fee = $5 per player 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO  
by 3pm Wednesday 14th June.  
(No late entries will be accepted) 

 

 
 

SCHOOL LUNCHES THROUGH LUNCHONLINE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.otonga.school.nz/files/Golf_Fun_Day_2023-Term_2_Registration_Notice_Due_via_KINDO_by_3pm_Wednesday_14th_June_2023_.pdf


 

 

 

SCHOOLDOCS  

We invite you to view/review our school policies at https://otonga.schooldocs.co.nz (Note that there is no "www.") 

Our username is: otonga and password is: fourwinds  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

VISTAB SIGN-IN SPONSOR NEEDED 
We are in search of a business to sponsor our VisTab - People 

Management System. All visitors sign in and out using Vis Tab on 

arrival/departure at reception in the school office. Are you looking for a 

unique way to boost your business profile? We will add your company logo 

at the bottom of the default screen. It is seen by many even through the 

window when the school office is closed. The cost is $63.25 per month. 

Please contact the school office if you would like to take up this exclusive sponsorship opportunity. 

 
 

        COMMUNITY EVENTS, NOTICES & SERVICES 

 
Edventure Young Explorers Camp Mon 10th - Thu 13th July (2nd week of the holidays) 
We have an amazing week lined up with bush walks, archery, air rifle, rock climbing, fire building and cooking, hut 

building, tenting (optional), orienteering, team building and confidence activities, & night activities. Based at 

Aongatete Lodge- near Katikati. Check out the NEW: Edventure Tauranga Facebook Page; 

or e-mail: todd@edventure.co.nz for more information. 

https://otonga.schooldocs.co.nz/
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